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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL AND HEALTH COMMISSION OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON, WHICH WAS HELD 
TUESDAY, AUGUST 6, 2013 AT

THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL

111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD IN SAID VILLAGE

1.
Call to Order and Roll Call
At 7:30 P.M. Chairman Bruce Kramper called the meeting to order and the Deputy Village Clerk called the roll:

Present in Person:
Chairman Bruce Kramper, Vice Chairman Patty Kalinowski, Rob Haas

Absent: 

None

Also Present:

Denis Taillon, 483 Brookside 




Susan Allman, Village Forester




Nicole Keiter, Deputy Village Clerk
2.
Approval of Past Minutes:  Environmental and Health Commission Meeting



            
           April 2, 2013 
The Minutes of the April 2, 2013 Environmental and Health Commission Meeting were made available to the Commission. 
Motion: Vice Chairman Patty Kalinowski moved that the Minutes of the April 2, 2013 Environmental and Health Commission Meeting be approved as written; seconded by Rob Haas.
Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion: The voice vote was unanimous in favor.

Chairman Bruce Kramper declared the Minutes of the April 2, 2013 Environmental and Health Commission Meeting approved as written, and put on file. 
3.
Comprehensive Plan Discussion
Chairman Kramper asked the Commission if they all had a chance to review Chapters 4 and 9 in the Comprehensive Plan. Chairman Kramper stated that the Comprehensive Plan should include goals and objectives, not every Ordinance included within the Village. The Commission was in agreement. Vice Chairman Kalinowski asked for verification from Susan Allman, Village Forester, as to whether or not the name “Tree Protection Ordinance” was the correct title in Chapter 4, page 11.Ms. Allman stated that the Ordinance was titled “Tree Preservation.” Vice Chairman Kalinowski also stated that she believed an educational aspect of the Heritage Tree Ordinance should be added in Chapter 4, page 11, where the following is stated: “Create an education program to inform residents of the Tree Protection Ordinance and the importance of such an ordinance.”

Chairman Kramper stated that Nancy Schumm, Schumm Consulting, would be providing a paragraph regarding the Watershed Best Management Practices. Chairman Kramper stated that the paragraph would be sent for everyone’s information once it is complete. The Commission agreed that the information in Chapters 4 and 9 was correct and they did not feel as if they had any other changes. Denis Taillon, Plan Commission Member, thanked that Commission for reviewing the information and for their time. 

4.         District Water Management Plan
Chairman Kramper stated that President Pino mentioned the idea of creating a district storm water management plan at last month’s Village Board meeting. Chairman Kramper stated that this would be a plan in which North Barrington would work with neighboring communities to create a plan for storm water management. This plan would address issues such as flooding. Chairman Kramper stated that this plan was in the very beginning stages and was more of an idea at the point in time. The Commission stated that they liked the idea and were interested in seeing it come to fruition.   
5.
Water Testing Results
Chairman Kramper stated that ILM, who is conducting the Flint Creek water quality monitoring, had a small problem with access to the Biltmore Country Club water testing site; however, it has been resolved. He stated that Biltmore Country Club was worried there would be a problem if anything was found leaving their property into Honey Lake. The results will be compiled at a later time. 
6.
Susan Allman: Street ROW Tree Management Section 3 Tree Topping Revision

Ms. Allman told the Commission that when she sent in the Tree City application last year the program responded that they did not approve of the sentence “This Section shall not apply to trees severely damaged by storms or other causes or trees under utility wires or other obstructions where other pruning practices are impractical.” Ms. Allman stated that Tree City gave the Village one year to change this section. Ms. Allman stated that she would like to remove the sentence in question. Vice Chairman Kalinowski asked why ComEd can top trees. Ms. Allman stated that, if this sentence were removed, then ComEd would technically not be able to top trees. Additionally Ms. Allman stated that she has a good working relationship with ComEd and if need be, she would encourage the tree to be removed instead of topped. Ms. Allman also stated that there is a way to prune the trees as well. She stated that she has been working with ComEd to proactively remove Ash trees that may be affected due to the fact that no private company can remove a tree within 10 feet of electrical wires. Ms. Allman stated that ComEd was working with a “right tree, right place” campaign and that they are on a four year trimming cycle. Chairman Kramper asked if all trees under electrical wires would have to be removed. He gave Signal Hill Road East of Route 59 as an example where the electrical lines run through the trees. He stated that his street loses power even in non-severe circumstances because tree limbs fall on the lines, etc.  Ms. Allman stated that trimming and pruning are still allowed. The Commission discussed the change and also suggested that the words “Except as herein provided” also be removed if agreed upon by Village Attorney Braithwaite.
Motion: Vice Chairman Patty Kalinowski moved to recommend the changes as provided to Section 3 Tree Topping in the Street Right of Way Management Ordinance; seconded by Rob Haas.

Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion: The voice vote was unanimous in favor.

Chairman Kramper declared the Motion passed. 

7. 
Old/New Business

Ms. Allman told the Commission that Emerald Ash Borer was very problematic within the Village. She stated that additional trees would be removed this winter. She also stated that the 50/50 program this year would still have 20 trees; however, two different kinds of trees would be offered instead of one. This year the Bald Cypress and the Kentucky Coffee Tree would be offered. She stated that notices would be sent in September and the cost for the tree, planting, and guarantee would be under $200 for both the Village and the resident. In addition to getting ready for 50/50 trees, Ms. Allman stated she is also working on chipper days. Ms. Allman stated that the Village received the money from the grant for planting trees on Biltmore Drive. In the fall, Ms. Allman stated that she wants to plant more trees in right of ways, and was considering Golfview and Shady as possible locations. She stated that she was still looking at different areas. Ms. Allman also stated that Dutch Elm Disease is returning to the Village. 

Chairman Kramper stated that there is a resident who is considering seeking a Septic Variance and that it may be ready to be heard at next month’s meeting. Chairman Kramper also informed the Commission that President Pino asked Ms. Schumm to work on a walking path at Eton Park. Commission members are also looking for volunteers to join them on the Environmental and Health Commission.  
8. 
Adjournment
Motion: Rob Haas moved the Meeting be adjourned; seconded by Vice Chairman Patty Kalinowski.
Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion: The voice vote was unanimous in favor.

At 8:08 p.m. Chairman Bruce Kramper declared the meeting adjourned. 

These Minutes were approved at the Environmental and Health Commission Meeting held September 3, 2013.
ATTEST:

___________________, Nicole Keiter, Deputy Village Clerk
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